Minutes-Board of Town Trustees
STATE OF ILLINOIS,
DeWitt County, 
Township of Clintonia

The Board of the Town Trustees met at the office of the Town Clerk at 9180 Township Road on October 19, 2021.

Present:  Trustees:  John Baker, Paul Nothnagel, Donna Parker, Assessor:  Lindy Jackson, Road Commissioner:  Tom Cooper, Clerk: Debra Coale, and Supervisor: Lori Evans, acting as the chairman, the following business was transacted:

The Chairman called the meeting to order at 9:00 am.  Roll call was taken with members present listed above. 

Public Comment: None

The claims were examined and discussed. Donna Parker moved to approve the audited bills and John Baker seconded the motion. Vote taken, all ayes, motion carried. 

The Clerk Debra Coale read the minutes from the September 21, 2021 Board Meeting.  Lori Evans made a motion to approve the minutes and Paul Nothnagel seconded the motion.  Vote taken, all ayes, motion carried.

Supervisors Report:
Lori Evans handed out a copy of the Balance sheet to the Trustees.  A bid for new concrete floors in the rest of the machine shed was put in the Journal on 10/16/2021.  Town money can be used to pay for the floors.  Lori Evans let the Board of Trustees know that the Township Lawyer told her that the accumulation of funds applies to the whole township funds and not per fund, statute is 60 ILCS 1/85-65  


Highway Commissioners Report:  
Tom Cooper let the Trustees know that a bid for a new 1Ton pickup was put in the Journal 10/16/2021. It will replace the 1999 pickup and be able to use the plow on it, February 2022 some roads will be used by Ameren to replace power lines and towers and they will reimburse us for road damage.  The new work truck is in Peoria now being fitted with new parts we wanted and should be ready for pickup by mid -November.  


Assessor’s Report:  
Lindy Jackson said she has finished August sales and is working on permits and complaints.

Unfinished Business:  
Each of the Trustees were given a copy of the audit and the letter Striegel Knobloch & Company L.L.C. sent about the audit.

New Business: 
Lori Evans presented the Levy for General Town to the Trustees.  The levy was raised less than 1% for Town.  Donna Parker made a motion to approve the Levy and Paul Nothnagel 2nd the motion.  Votes taken:  Lori Evans- Yes, Donna Parker- Yes, John Baker-Yes, Paul Nothnagel-Yes and the motion passed.  Lori then presented the Levy for Road/ Bridge.  The Levy was raised just under 5%.  Donna Parker made a motion to approve the Levy and Paul Nothnagel 2nd the motion.  Votes taken:  Lori Evans-Yes, Donna Parker-Yes, John Baker-Yes, Paul Nothnagel-Yes, and the motion passed.

Closed Session: 
  
Adjournment:
Paul Nothnagel moved to adjourn the meeting and Donna Parker seconded the motion.  Vote taken, all ayes, motion carried.  The Chairman adjourned the meeting at 9:28 am. 



The next regular meeting is Tuesday November 16, 2021 at 9:00 am.  


______________________________                               _____________________________ 
                                                                                                 Supervisor

______________________________


______________________________                                _____________________________
                                                                                                  Clerk

______________________________

